
RCW 68.52.270  Organization of board—Secretary—Office—Meetings
—Powers.  The board of cemetery district commissioners shall organize 
and elect a chair from its number and shall appoint a secretary for 
such term as the board may determine. The secretary shall keep a 
record of proceedings of the board and perform such other duties as 
may be prescribed by law or by the board, and shall also take and 
subscribe an oath for the faithful discharge of his or her duties, 
which shall be filed with the county clerk. The office of the board of 
cemetery commissioners and principal place of business of the district 
shall be at some place in the district designated by the board. The 
board shall hold regular monthly meetings at its office on such day as 
it may by resolution determine and may adjourn such meetings as may be 
required for the transaction of business. Special meetings of the 
board may be called at any time by a majority of the commissioners or 
by the secretary and the chair of the board. Any commissioner not 
joining in the call of a special meeting shall be entitled to three 
days written notice by mail of such meeting, specifying generally the 
business to be transacted. All meetings of the board of cemetery 
commissioners shall be public and a majority shall constitute a 
quorum. All records of the board shall be open to the inspection of 
any elector of the district at any meeting of the board. The board 
shall adopt a seal for the district; manage and conduct the affairs of 
the district; make and execute all necessary contracts; employ any 
necessary service, and promulgate reasonable rules and regulations for 
the government of the district and the performance of its functions 
and generally perform all acts which may be necessary to carry out the 
purposes for which the district was formed.  [2012 c 117 § 321; 1947 c 
6 § 19; Rem. Supp. 1947 § 3778-168. Formerly RCW 68.16.190.]

Certified on 9/1/2023 RCW 68.52.270 Page 1


		2023-11-04T14:32:17-0700
	Electronic transmittal




